MINUTES of public meeting of St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association held in St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich on 30 September 2010

1. The Chair, the Revd Nicholas Vesey, welcomed everyone to the meeting, including members of the Northern City Centre Area Action Plan Stakeholders’ Forum and representatives of Centenary Ashcroft Plc . Apologies were received from Cllrs Bearman, Dylan and Gee; Stephen Codling (Broadland Housing Association); and Judith Davidson (Norwich City Council). The attendance register was circulated. There were 37 people at the meeting.

2. The minutes of the last meeting held on 24 June 2010 were read and agreed to be accurate.

3. Matters arising:
a) Cycling on pavements – penalty warning signs now in place on Oak Street but still a problem here and elsewhere .
b) Dog fouling – lack of signage in Gildencroft play area.
c) Street cleaning – standards need to be improved.
d) Reduction in non-permit holder parking spaces adversely affecting local businesses.

4. Presentation by director of Centenary Ashcroft, Ranald Phillips, on his company’s revised plans for the redevelopment of Anglia Square. This was followed by Q&A session. A summary of the main topics raised by the public following the presentation follows:

a) The positioning of the new North–South route and the proposed at-grade pedestrian crossing of the inner ring road, replacing the unappealing subway currently there.

b) The need for adequate shelter from the elements in the public space.

c) The need for the provision of permanent seating in the public space. 

d) The design of any community events staging area, which should also have shelter from the elements.

e) The importance of making public areas a no-drinking zone.

f) Considerable concern at allowing cyclists to use the same public space as pedestrians, even if only for a trial period of 6 months.

g) The phasing of demolition and construction work.

h) The effects on the retail environment during building work.

i) Safety and security concerns – the need for CCTV and patrolling security staff.

j) Section 106 funding of local amenities – when and how much?

k) Car parking provision – concern over net reduction in parking spaces in the area.

l) Finding imaginative and attractive uses for the area under the flyover.

m)   What types of retail outlets are likely to want to trade in the new square?

n)  Will the existing mix of retailers be driven out by the power of the supermarket to undercut them?

o)  The development of Anglia Square as a major district shopping centre – the importance of good transport links.

p)  Affordable housing in Edward Street and whether or not there will be a route through to Rose Yard/Leonard Street play area (objections of police to this at present). 


5. Date of next meeting: 9 December 2010.
  
